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Cumberland County ABC Board

November 14, 2016
Regular Meeting

Main Office, 1705 Owen Drive, Fayetteville, NC 28304

PRESENT:
Johnson Chestnutt, Chairman

Wade Hardin, Vice-Chairman


Terri Thomas, Board Member


Bob Lewis, Board Member


Frances Jackson, Board Member


Ad Winters, Attorney


David Horne, General Manager


Bill Belvin, Chief Law Enforcement

Rick Libero, Assistant Chief Law Enforcement


Carolyn Parker, Finance Officer/Secretary
Mr. Chestnutt called the meeting of the Cumberland County Alcoholic Beverage Control Board to order at 6:03 PM.

Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any agenda adjustments.  Mr. Horne removed item 9-C – Security Gate – Person Street and added Computer & Microsoft Exchange Software to Old Business.
Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any announcements.  Mr. Chestnutt announced that he does not plan on having a December board meeting. 
Required Reading
Mr. Chestnutt read the required reading statutes GS 18B-201. The Board members did not have any conflicts of interest pertaining to the meeting.  

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of October 10, 2016 minutes. 

MOTION: Mr. Lewis moved that the Board accept the October 10, 2016 minutes as mailed.
SECOND: Mr. Hardin
VOTE: Unanimous

Law Enforcement Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the October 2016 Law Enforcement Report in the package. 
Mr. Belvin said the agents had 56 hours of mandatory training and there were 193 store visits.   The Spring Lake arm robbery case from 2 years ago will go to the Grand Juror for trial tomorrow.  Our last arm robbery case the person got 35 years in prison. 
MOTION:  Mr. Hardin moved to approve the October 2016 Law Enforcement Report in the package.  

SECOND:  Ms. Thomas
VOTE: Unanimous

General Manager’s Report

Mr. Chestnutt asked for the approval of the October 2016 General Manager’s report.
Mr. Horne said the State was up 9.74% in September and we were up 13.72%.  The October’s sales were down $36,577 and year-to-date up $514,176.  The stores were closed for 1 day due to Hurricane Matthew. Hope Mills was down $106K due to the road being closed.  The Fayetteville Observers reported the road should reopen later this week. Thus far we are up $200K for the first two weeks of November.
There was another attempted break-in at the Person Street store.  This was the third attempted break in three months, which was about $400 each to repair the glass doors.  Plans are to put bars on the front doors, which is less costly than a roll down iron gate.
The October inventory lost was below $230 for the stores and warehouse.  

MOTION:  Ms. Thomas moved that the Board accept the October 2016 General Manager’s report.

SECOND:  Mr. Hardin
VOTE:  Unanimous

NEW BUSINESS

Law Enforcement Bank Accounts – Add Chief Signature

Ms. Parker said Chief Belvin is a signer on the Federal Seizures account but is not on the other two accounts – LE Monies and Alcoholic Beverage Education.  Ms. Parker recommended that the Chief is added to all the law enforcement accounts as an additional signer.
MOTION:  Mr. Hardin made a motion to add the Chief as a signer to all Law Enforcement’s bank accounts.

SECOND:
Ms. Jackson

VOTE:
Unanimous
Postage Meter – Approve Electronic Funds Transfer

Ms. Parker said that we currently have an account with Neopost for our postage machine and we write a check to replenish the funds.  She recommended to the Board that we set up an electronic funds transfer account with Neopost to expedite the process and reduce the chances of the meter running out of funds.  Ms. Parker informed the Board that there is an annual fee of $50 and a 90-day written notice for cancellation.  
MOTION:  Ms. Thomas made a motion to approve the electronic funds transfer account with Neopost for the postage machine. 

SECOND:
Mr. Hardin
VOTE:
Unanimous

OLD BUSINESS

Computer & Microsoft Exchange Software

Mr. Horne said we have a new contract proposal with NOAH Computer Services, Inc. and because we are a nonprofit organization the price was reduced by $2,142 from $16,949 to $14,806. The price does not include the estimated minimum 8 hours of labor at $95 per hour plus tax to have the rack, server, APC units, wireless router and switch setup at the location. 
MOTION:  Mr. Hardin made a motion to accept NOAH Computer Services quote number 111656 to purchase a new server and e-mail exchange for $14,806.95 for the hardware only and the estimated minimum 8 hours of labor at $95 per hour plus taxes. 
SECOND: Mr. Chestnutt
VOTE:  Unanimous
Mr. Chestnutt asked were there any other motions.

MOTION: Mr. Hardin moved to adjourn.

SECOND: Ms. Thomas
VOTE:  Unanimous   

The meeting adjourned at 6:35 PM. 

______________________________

Chairperson



